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Date:

September 21, 2022 Board of Trustees Meeting
From:

Josh Welker, Dean of Business Services & Institutional Effectiveness
Item:

Report
RE:

Finance and Audit Committee
The Finance and Audit Committee met on Wednesday, September 14, 2021, at 8:30 a.m., at John Wood Community College.  Present were Randy Greenwell and Don Hess; trustees, Michael Elbe; president, Josh Welker; dean of business services & institutional effectiveness, John Reinhardt; director of fiscal services, and Jenny Venvertloh; note taker.  
1. Bills for Payment - The bills were reviewed and will be recommended for payment.  
2. Out of District Travel Requests – The committee reviewed the out of district travel forms that were submitted and recommended them for approval.  
3. Financials – Financials were reviewed and recommended for approval. 
4. Board Budget – The Board’s budget was reviewed.
5. President’s Expense Account – The President’s expense account was reviewed.
6. Review Investments – The investment report was reviewed.  The College is obtaining two new treasury bonds and one new CD from the proposals that were sent out.  
7. Board Items

· Chiller Request for Proposals – The College requested proposals to provide a replacement chiller for Building C.  Two proposals were received.  It is recommended to award the proposal to Peters Heating & Air Conditioning for a Daiken unit in the amount of $351,800.00.
· Rooftop HVAC Unit Request for Proposals – The College requested proposals to provide a replacement rooftop HVAC unit for Building D.  Two proposals were received.  It is recommended to award the proposal to Keck Heating & Air Conditioning in the amount of $348,325.00.
· Plasma Table Request for Proposals – The College requested proposals to provide a plasma table for our welding program.  Two proposals were received.  It is recommended to award the proposal to SJ Smith Company in the amount of $38,685.41.

· Transfer – It is being recommended to approve transferring $1,400,000 from the Operations and Maintenance Restricted Fund for fiscal year 2022.  This transfer will replenish deferred maintenance and capital project funds that were spent in fiscal year 2022 and help fund maintenance and capital projects planned for fiscal year 2023 and future years.

8. Other
· Other – The College received a packet of assessment appeals.  These are just notifications.  The College does not have to approve the appeals.

· The auditors will be attending the October finance and audit committee to present the audit.  They will also be presenting at the Board of Trustees meeting.

	
	September 21, 2022 JWCC Board regular meeting


Mission: JWCC enriches lives through learning by providing accessible educational opportunities and services at an exceptional value.
Vision: JWCC will be the community’s partner and leader in education, workforce training and lifelong learning.
Core Values:     excellence    accountability        Integrity         Servant Leadership         Lifelong Learning
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